
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
October 5 – Pastor Bernie Holford

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
October 5  – Pastor James

FAMILY SERVICE 
HARVEST THANKSGIVING SERVICE

Welcome and announcements - Manuela Mai
Prelude - Ensemble

Scriptural Call to Worship.   Psalm 24 - Joy Bussey
Response NAH 587 I Thank Thee Lord for Glorious 

Life - one verse and chorus only.
Invocation - Manuela Mai

Hymn No. NAH 558 Sing To The Lord of Harvest
Tithes and offerings - Manuela Mai

Reading  Joel 2: 23 and 26 - Sylvia Elmadjian
Response NAH 57 For The Beauty of The Earth

Children’s Time - The children bring their gifts as the 
congregation remain seated and 

sing - NAH 556  We Plough The Fields
Children’s Story - Lydia Simplicio

Scripture reading Psalm 96  (NIV) - Andrew & 
Christopher Popa

Family prayer - Roy Christie
Praise in Song - I Know That My Redeemer Liveth - 

Hannah Wardrop
Sermon - “Gratitude Attitude” - Pastor Bernie 

Holford
NAH 554  Come Ye Thankful People Come    

Benediction - Pastor Bernie Holford
Sung Blessing - The Lord Bless You and Keep You - 

Hannah Wardrop
Postlude - To God Be The Glory - Ensemble

PARALLEL SERVICE

Announcements & Welcome: Yetunde 

Opening Prayer: Yetunde 

Praise x 3 songs: Gabriel & Band

Offering and Prayer: Tunde

Childrens Story: Amanda

Family Prayer:    Aris

Scripture Reading: Zac & Christopher

Sermon: “Wash your hands or your hearts?” 

Pr James

Praise x1 song: Gabriel & Band

Closing Prayer : Pr James

Welcome Anna
Opening Hymn ‘The Wonder of It All’, SDAH 75
Opening prayer -Thespina
Special item - Megan Herman
Interview Sheila, Erna, Brian & Anna
Lesson study Brian
Offering & Closing prayer - Joselyn
Closing hymn - ‘As Water to the Thirsty’, SDAH 460 

Whoever offers praise glorifies Me;
And to him who orders his conduct aright

I will show the salvation of God

Psalm 50:23

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833
STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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responded for their generous donations. Please continue 
to donate to the Fund which is supporting financially 
disadvantaged students at Stanborough Park Secondary 
School. The Bank Details are as follows: Sort Code: 20-03-
84; Account Number: 03848019.

WOMEN MINISTRY-  Weekly prayer meeting on Zoom every 
Friday at 6:30pm. Meeting ID: 853 7558 6804 & Passcode: 
615610 (new Zoom details) Ladies Retreat in October 2024 at 
HaysWood Retreat.

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on Tuesdays.
Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING is taking place in the 
Sanctuary. Zoom Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r 
or click here or click here. We are praying for our children every 
Wednesday. If anyone wants to pray for their children. They can 
contact the SPC prayer leaders. Contact number 07988045461. 

HEALTH EMPHASIS SABBATH The Health Ministries 
Department would like to invite you to the Sabbath Service, on 
the 9th November. Our guest speaker will be “ Dr Chidi Ngwaba”, 
SDA Lifestyle Physician, and he will deliver the closing message 
to our NEWSTART programme. Please do enter this date in 
your dairies with further details to follow. Any questions, please 
contact your Health Ministries Team: caz@mendel-it.co.uk. 

TRANSFER 1ST READING Duncan (Edward) Pilcher from 
Houston Spanish Northwest Church to SPC 

You can place private PRAYER REQUESTS in the Prayer Box 
or via email: STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

THE MEMORIAL SERVICE for Ferenc Samu will take place 
on Wednesday 16th October at 12.00 in Stanborough Park 
Church. All are welcome to support Sabina and the family.

ADRA Please continue to support ADRA by donating 
through Audrey’s JustGiving Page (Click here). You can 
also support ADRA in a fun and creative way by joining 
a Christmas wreath-making workshop on December 01, 
2024. Places are limited so please see Pat Walton if you 
would like details of how to book.

THE SOCIAL COMMITTEE ARE HOSTING A QUIZ NITE. 
on Saturday the 19th October. We will begin with vespers 
at 5.30pm & the quiz will commence at 6pm. Come as 
a family, a team or form a team on the night.  Parents, 
this event is open to the Teens & we would love to have 
them participate with their own teams. Snacks & nibbles 
provided. £5 per person, £15 per family with proceeds 
going to Stanborough School. Please contact Margarita 
Stewart on 07786 433225  or Helen King-Brown  on 07930 
416311 for booking & further details.

THANK YOU FROM THE YOUNG ADULTS DEPARTMENT, 
We would like to express our deepest gratitude to the 
church family and everyone who played a part in making 
this year’s Young Adults Day a blessing. Your support, 
prayers, and encouragement have been invaluable, and we 
are truly thankful. As we look ahead to 2025, we hope for 
your continued support as we grow together in Christ. Also, 
young adults, please remember to fill out the survey—we 
value your input and want to hear from you! (QR code only 
Bulletin Online)

LIFT FOR JIM Helen King-Brown is seeking your help 
in organising a lift each week for Jim, who is finding it 
increasingly difficult to come to church due to the fact he 
now has to take three buses to get from his home in West 
Watford to Stanborough Park. Please contact HKB on 07930 
416 311 if you would be willing to assist Jim. If a few of 
us are available to help out, I will happily compile a rota to 
ensure it is a joint effort by the church family. Many thanks

THE COMMITTEE OF THE LAVERNE BYNG STUDENT 
FUND- would like to thank the members who have 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

HARVEST THANKSGIVING SERVICE will be held on 
Sabbath 5th October 2024. The church will be open on 
Friday 4th October from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. to receive your 
gifts of garden produce, fruit, vegetables, rice, pasta, 
soups, tinned fruit, tinned vegetables and household 
and personal hygiene products. Monetary gifts are also 
welcome if you cannot attend in person. You are warmly 
invited to bring your friends, family and neighbours to this 
special, joyful, service of Thanksgiving.

PARENTS/GUARDIANS please ensure that your child/
children are able to participate in the Harvest Thanksgiving 
Service on Sabbath 5th October by providing them with a 
small Harvest gift. They will have the opportunity to add 
their gift to the display when they come to the front for the 
children’s story that morning. 

PRAYER FOR THE CHILDREN: Please join us in praying for 
the children of our church. We do this on the first sabbath 
of each month. Today, 5 October 2024, the parents’ and 
children’s names are in a bowl at the main doors to the 
sanctuary and also at the entrance to the parallel service. 
If you would like to participate, please pick one of the slips 
of paper from the bowl. Please take the slip home with you 
and take time to pray for these children during the course of 
the week. If you would like to add you and your children to 
the prayer list, please contact the prayer ministry leaders, 
Marlene and Bella, contact number: 07988045461

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH on 5th October will be a meal 
prepared and hosted by our Brazilian members. Please email 
fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com as soon as possible to book 
your places, noting any allergies to help with catering and 
keep you safe. Donations on the day are much appreciated 
to help cover the cost of the food as this is a self-funded 
programme.

PRAYER MEETING  on 5th October from 3 pm to 5 pm in the 
Stanborough church. Prayer ministry team invites everyone 
to join for World prayer and fasting day.

THE FUNERAL SERVICE for Margaret Budworth (née Kelly), 
Pat Walton’s sister, will take place on Friday 11th October at 
11.45am. All are welcome to support the family.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website. 


